



THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES May 10, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier (until 7:30), Lee Lalonde, Herb Abelson Those in attendance were Bob Sheehan, Neil Jackson, Gary Toth, Ron Cox, Chris Campbell

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and all members were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes for April 12, 2022.
- 2. The Board voted on and unanimously approved individually each of the following items:

Timesheet for Colleen

Money Turnover Sheet

Bills Payable for Ricoh

Purchase request for office supplies from Quill

COC for 96 East Street

COC for 220 West State Street

DSCP and COC, d-box replacement for 56 Ferry Hill Rd.

DSCP and COC, d-box replacement for 205 Batchelor Street

Well permit, geothermal for 145 School Street, Matt Walker & Dandelion Energy 2022 Food Establishment, Retail Food, Frozen Dessert & Milk permits for CR Corner Store at 102 New Ludlow Road, subject to inspection by Lynn Temporary Food permit for Church of Christ, tag sale food booth, May 28

- 3. Mobile food permits for food trucks were discussed. The Board stated that a food truck that is not a fully contained unit should be permitted per event.
- 4. Bob Sheehan submitted a complete repair septic design for a 3-bedroom house at 32 New Ludlow Road. The review was complete. The Board approved variances for a soil analysis in lieu of a perc, 5' to 4' water table separation, Neil Jackson was the Board's representative, and a 12" reduction in the water table to septic inlet/outlet. The application was approved subject to submission of a revised drawing showing additional ties to the SAS and septic tank, fill, electrical and trench permit.
- 5. Neil Jackson submitted a complete repair septic design for a 3-bedroom house at 7 Philip Circle. The review was complete. The Board approved the variance for a soil analysis in lieu of a perc, and a variance for a 5' to 3' water table separation, Bob Sheehan was the Board's representative. The application was approved subject to submission of a revised drawing showing additional tie to the SAS and pump/alarm circuit and alarm location notes, and deed notice must be filed prior to issuing the COC, electrical and trench permit.

- 6. The well permit application for 79 West Street was not approved. The Board instructed Colleen to send the application back to the homeowner and request the septic tank be shown on the plan and inform him of the 100' setback.
- 7. At a previous meeting Lee was voted to be Chair if Dick was not at a meeting. Lee took over as Chair, as Dick excused himself from the meeting.
- 8. The remaining meeting items were voted on and unanimously approved individually by two members:
 - 3 Mobile food permits for Deano's Concessions for Charter Days, June 10-12, subject to inspection by Lynn
 - Mobile food permit for Bruisers BBQ for Charter Days, subject to inspection by Lynn 4 Mobile food permits for Poppie's for Charter Days, subject to inspection by Lynn Mobile food permit for Local Burger for Charter Days, subject to inspection by Lynn 2 Mobile food permits for SNKC Food Vending for Charter Days, subject to inspection by Lynn
 - 2 Mobile food permits for Fanelli Amusements for Charter Days, subject to inspection by Lynn
 - 2022 Pool Permit for Granby Heights
- 9. The COC and Building Department card for 54 Taylor Street were not signed by the Board. Lee was not at the location to inspect the d-box replacement. Lee instructed Colleen to put on the agenda for the next meeting.
- 10. Two Board members unanimously received these Title 5 Reports:
 - 54 Ferry Hill Road, Alan Weiss, passes
 - 50 North Street, Neil Jackson, passes
 - 152 Pleasant Street, Greg Everson, passes
 - 56 Ferry Hill Road, Greg Everson, passes
- 11. Gary Toth was present to discuss the well at 81 Pleasant Street. He informed the Board that the pump from the old well was removed, and he is waiting on a new water test.
- 12. Ron Cox was present to discuss the septic system he is installing at 151 Taylor Street. He stated there was something not correct about the way the system was going in and due to that and the weather, he stopped working on it. Lee instructed him to do nothing else on the system until he contacted the engineer, Neil Jackson and a Board member to meet at the site and discuss what had to be done. Mr. Cox agreed.
- 13. Chris Campbell of Campbell Water Analysis was present to request permission to collect a water sample for his customer as he cannot find a lab that collects samples. The Board agreed he could collect the sample and bring it to the lab. The Board would like to discuss this at the next meeting. Colleen will put it on the agenda for May 24.

- 14. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on May 24, 2022, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 15. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:20 pm.

Respectfu	lly	su	bmi	itte	d,
-----------	-----	----	-----	------	----

(allen	llen	ale
Colleen Aberdale,	Board of I	Health Assistant

Richard	Danbardie / C1
Richard G. Bo	mbardier, Chair

Los falande/cx		
Lee Lalonde /	Herbert T. Abelson	